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d. Which of the disclosures proposed to be included in separate disclosure
Sstandards AASB ED 2008B/FRSB ED 122 should be required of entities applying
differential reporting requirements, namely:

i in Australia, the proposed Reduced Disclosure Requirements for general
purpose financial statements; and

if. in New Zealand, qualifyving entities. Please provide reasons for your
response.

Since proposals are essentially about the location of i‘equirements if an
entity is presently required to make a disclosure it should continue to do
SO,

e, Are there any regulatory issues or other issues arising in the Australian or New
Zealand environment that may affect the implementation of the proposals?
Please provide reasons for your response.

We are not aware of any regulatory impediments in Australia.

f. Do you consider that the proposed amendments are in the best interests of users
of general purpose financial statements of entities in Australia and New Zealand?
Please provide reasons for your response.
Yes. As indicated in {b) above.

QUESTIONS APPLICABLE TO SPECIFIC PROPOSALS

a. The Boards note that the proposed auditor remuneration disclosure requirements
in AASB ED 200B/FRSB ED 122 are simplified and do not include the existing
requirements in AASB 101 Presentation of Financial Statements in respect of
‘related practice’. Do you agree with the Boards’ proposals?
The G100 supports the simplification of the auditor disclosure
requirements.

b. In relation to the proposed deletion of paragraph Aus7.1 of Interpretation 113
Jointly Controlled Entities — NMon Monetary Contributions by Venturers, if this
causes an entity to change its accounting policy, do you agree that it should be
applied retrospectively?

Yes. Changes in accounting policies should be treated in accordance
with the requirements of AASB 108 ‘Accounting Policies, Changes in
Accounting Estimates and Errors’.

OTHER QUESTIONS

Although not dealt with in this ED, the AASB is faking the opportunity to seek
constituent views on whether it should retain disclosure requirements (AASB 124
Related Party Disclosures paras Aus25.2 to Aus 25.6, Aus25.7.1 and Aus25.7.2) related
to the compensation of individual key management personnel of managed investment
schemes that are disclosing entities.

The G100 believes that these requirements should be withdrawn as
information required to be included in the remuneration report meets the
corporate governance obligations of the entity. In addition, the G100 believes
that director and executive remuneration is a corporate governance issue best
addressed in Corporations Law rather than in Accounting Standards.








